
Marie Marrs
As a Sr. Citizen, at age 82, I have long observed the Rayonier Mill site. I was born and raised here,
but after living all over the country over the years, my husband and I chose to move "back home,"
after retirement, to the beautiful Olympic Peninsula. In the summer we are on Lake Sutherland; in
the winter our town condo overlooks the former mill site. The condition of that skeleton dock
reminds me over and over of the toxic materials we know are in the ground. After having taught
Environmental Education among other secondary school subjects, I'm surprised that the use of
fungi is not being considered. Since it is NOT one of the options, I am in full agreement with the
reasoning of the Port Angeles City Council who support Option #5. We have waited and waited and
waited and waited....Moving ahead on the clean-up is Way Overdue. Please accept the reasoning of
the City Council and accept option #5. Thank you.


